
 

PHAM NGOC THACH UNIVERSITY OF MEDICINE WARMLY WELCOMED  
PROF. WALTER T. LEE FROM DUKE UNIVERSITY, USA,  

AND REPRESENTATIVE FROM REI-Inc. IN VIETNAM 

On the afternoon of March 29th, 2024, Pham Ngoc Thach University of Medicine 
(PNTU) welcomed Prof. Walter T. Lee from Duke University, USA, and Ms. Tran Phuong Lien, 
the representative of Resource Exchange International, Inc. (REI-Inc.) in Vietnam, for a visit and 
collaboration. 

Attending the reception from Pham Ngoc Thach University of Medicine (PNTU) were 
Assoc. Prof. Nguyen Thanh Hiep - Rector; Dr. Vo Thanh Liem - Deputy Head of the Polyclinic 
of PNTU; Dr. Nguyen Nam Ha - Head of the Ear Nose Throat Unit, of the Polyclinic of PNTU; 
Dr. Cao Dinh Hung and MSc. Nguyen Tien Hung, MD - Head and Deputy Head of the 
International Cooperation Unit of Faculty of Medicine; Representatives from the International 
Collaboration Office of PNTU. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REI has provided extensive support and established close connections with PNTU 
through activities academic support and scientific research. In addition, PNTU is also 
implementing a collaborative project with Duke University, USA, on the research of tropical 
medicine research center for Talaromyces. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The meeting took place in an atmosphere of joy and confidence in the promising 
outcomes of the collaboration between PNTU, REI Inc. in Vietnam, and Duke University, USA. 

Thanh Duyen 


